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Gentlemen:

I write today to express my encouragement for your companies’ increased
attention to flex-fuel vehicles, hybrids, advanced diesels, fuel efficiency and other
innovations that will help speed America’s transition away from oil dependence.

Following your meeting with the President last week, your joint statement
affirmed support for his and the Congress’ “call for the continued development and use of
renewable fuels as part of lessening America’s dependence on imported o1l.” Your
companies each can and should play a critical role in forming a secure and sustainable
energy future for America.

Growth in world demand for oil will make us more dependent on reserves
concentrated, in large part, in tumultuous regions and several nations hostile to the United
States. The global trend of foreign governments asserting greater control over oil and gas
reserves allows unfriendly regimes to use their oil and gas exports as leverage against the
United States and our allies.

The future national security and economic prosperity of the United States
demands that we use dramatically less oil. As such, we need a national strategy to meet
this goal.

The National Fuels Initiative I have proposed would dramatically increase our
leverage in foreign policy and strengthen our economy. Although we welcome each new
E85 pump, ethanol plant, and flex fuel vehicle, we must not be satisfied with incremental
measures that fail to transform our national energy equation. As I wrote to the President
on September 29, 2006, “If our economy is crippled by an oil embargo, if terrorists
succeed in disrupting our oil lifeline, or if we slide into a war because oil wealth has
strengthened anti-American regimes, it will not matter that we were producing marginally
more ethanol than before or that consumers are more willing to consider buying hybrids
and other alternative vehicles. We need a national program that makes some hard choices



to spur alternatives, establishes accountability for results, and reports those results
frequently to the American people.”

I advocate an aggressive goal of adding 100 billion gallons of renewable fuels to
our energy mix by 2025. To get there we will need a comprehensive plan that includes
production of flex fuels vehicles, E85 pumps, and cellulosic ethanol and other renewable
fuels. Likewise, innovation in the auto sector to increase production of hybrids, plug-in
hybrids, advanced diesels, hydrogen fuel cells, and greater fuel efficiency is needed. I
introduced this plan at the Lugar-Purdue Summit on Energy Security on August 29, 2006,
and I have enclosed the comments I gave in West Lafayette.

I realize that your companies face very real difficulties in keeping the factory
doors open, and the investment needs to bring emerging technologies like plug-in hybrids
to mass production are large. With Senators Harkin, Obama, and others, I have
introduced legislation to help in the transition and create more jobs in America. I believe
that America’s need to move away from oil offers an opportunity for your companies to
once again lead the world in automobile innovation. Last month I toured a number of
new energy developments in Indiana. It was truly inspiring to see the promising
opportunities we have to move to a sustainable energy future.

The country is in great need of your leadership. I look forward to our ongoing
dialogue.
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